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STUDENT CITIZENSHIP AWARDS 

Special Edition 

 

‘WITH DISTINCTION’ – THE 2021 TOP 10 STUDENT CITIZENSHIP AWARD RECIPIENTS 
Government House Adelaide, Monday 29 November 2021 

Rear (left to right): Jordan Zorzi and Jayden Gale, Rostrevor College; Mr Rod Bunten; Samuel Wabnitz and 
Jamieson Noutsatos, Temple Christian College; Riley Day, Australian Science & Mathematics School. 

Front: Charlotte Worthley, Walford Anglican School for Girls; Shikofa Anguri, Thebarton Senior College; Madeleine 
Moss, Walford Anglican School for Girls; Her Excellency the Honourable Frances Adamson AC, Governor of South 
Australia; Georgia Kehagias, Immanuel College (2021 Student Citizen of the Year); Kanika Singla, Mount Carmel 
College; Tony Metcalf OAM, Chairman of the South Australia Branch of the Order of Australia Association. 
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STUDENT CITIZENSHIP AWARDS 
Monday 29 November 2021 

Her Excellency the Honourable Frances Adamson AC, Governor of South Australia, and Mr Rod Bunten kindly 
hosted a reception at Government House for the Top Ten recipients (‘With Distinction’) of the 2021 Student 
Citizenship Awards. Further photographs may be found here: 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1-2yr66HAzMFvh_JGqUlcDTGFrUl1HVr-?usp=sharing 

 

Top Ten recipient (‘With Distinction’)  
Shikofa Anguri from Thebarton Senior College 

 

Top Ten recipient (‘With Distinction’) Riley Day  
from the Australian Science & Mathematics School 

 

Jamieson Noutsatos and Samuel Wabnitz 
from Temple Christian College 

 

Jordan Zorzi and Jayden Gale  
from Rostrevor College 
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Charlotte Worthley 
and Madeleine Moss from  
Walford Anglican School for Girls 

Charlotte has served in several key 

leadership positions, including 

School Captain and Peer Support 

Leader. She shows a strong 

commitment to social justice and 

leads with warmth, integrity and 

inclusion.  

As Vice-Captain and as a member 

of the Student Council, Madeleine 

demonstrates exemplary citizen-

ship by always giving her best 

effort in all that she undertakes, 

showing respect and building 

capacity in others through her 

inclusive approach. 

Kanika Singla from  
Mount Carmel College 

As College Captain, Kanika  

has been an exceptional leader 

playing a pivotal role in the 

achievements and activities of  

the student leadership team.  

Consistently throughout her  

College years, Kanika has  

mentored younger students  

and has worked closely with  

peers to facilitate initiatives  

that have benefitted the  

school and wider community.    

 

 

2021 Student Citizenship Award 
Top Ten recipient, and Student 
Citizen of the Year, Georgia 
Kehagias from Immanuel College 

Georgia is an exceptional role  

model who has had a positive  

and valued impact on her  

school and community.   

 

We are pleased to advise that 
Georgia has agreed to be the 
Guest Speaker at the SA Branch 
2021 Annual General Meeting to 
be held on Saturday 26 February. 
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STUDENT CITIZENSHIP AWARDS 2021 
‘With Distinction’ 

At the Thebarton Senior College Year 12 and New Arrivals 
Program Graduation Ceremony on Friday 3 December, 
SA Branch Committee member Paul Rosenzweig OAM JP 
presented Shikofa Anguri with her trophy and certificate in front 
of her fellow graduating students as a Top Ten recipient in the 
2021 Student Citizenship Awards. 

Shikofa’s detailed citation reads: 

Through activities at both College and community,  

Shikofa demonstrates passion and care for the  

well-being of others.   

At College, Shikofa is a member of the Governing  

Council and has led and supported multiple forums 

including International Women’s Day, International  

Day of Peace, Harmony Day, World Environment  

Day and World Refugee Day.  She regularly mentors  

and tutors younger students and willingly contributes  

to clubs and activities.  

Shikofa volunteers with both Rotaract and the  

Australian Migrant Resource Centre and provides  

an excellent role model for the wider community. 
 

 

Shikofa Anguri at Government House on Monday 
29 November with Paul Rosenzweig OAM JP and Eva 
Kannis-Torry, Principal of Thebarton Senior College. 

 

Shikofa Anguri at her Thebarton Senior College 
graduation ceremony on Friday 3 December with Paul 
Rosenzweig OAM JP and Principal Eva Kannis-Torry. 
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STUDENT CITIZENSHIP AWARDS 2021 
‘Highly Commended’ 

There were 24 Student Citizenship Award nominees assessed as ‘Highly Commended’. Each received a framed 
certificate signed by Her Excellency the Governor and SA Branch Chairman Mr Tony Metcalf OAM. Many of these 
certificates were presented by an SA Branch representative during a school end-of-year or graduation function.  

 

AALIYAH SIRENGO  
Nazareth Catholic College 

Year 11 student Aaliyah Sirengo, born in the village of 
Korogocho in Nairobi, Kenya received her ‘Highly 
Commended’ certificate from Mr Noel Hender OAM BEM, 
Convenor of the Student Citizenship Awards and SA 
Branch Deputy Chairman, at the Nazareth Catholic 
College Year 11 End of Year Liturgy on Thursday 
11 November. The citation on Aaliyah’s certificate reads: 

Aaliyah’s desire to help women and girls in her 

community is a remarkable attribute. Having 

identified a need in her native Kenya, she has  

worked tirelessly to make others aware of the  

situation so that money is raised to ameliorate it. 

In doing this she has demonstrated high-level  

skills in organisation, communication and 

management. She is a capable public- 

speaker and an outstanding young citizen. 

GEORGIA WINTER 
Penola High School 

Georgia Winter received her ‘Highly Commended’ certificate at the Penola High School 2021 Presentation Night 
on Wednesday 8 December 2021 from Ross Parkinson OAM from Mount Gambier representing the SA Branch of 
the Order of Australia Association.  

The citation on Georgia’s certificate reads: 

Georgia has initiated activities of benefit  

to her school and the community.  

Eloquent communication and organisation 

skills combined with her leadership 

qualities have enabled her to strongly 

influence the student body particularly  

in social issues.   

Her concern for others is demonstrated in 

her focus on bullying, concern for wellbeing 

and cancer prevention and awareness. 

Ross noted: “Georgia is clearly an 
outstanding student with wide-ranging 
personal skills. She also received a number of 
top awards during the evening”.  

Congratulations Georgia,  
and thank you Ross! 

 

Mr Ross Parkinson OAM with Georgia Winter 
from Penola High School. 
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Patrick Smallacombe receives his ‘Highly Commended’ 
certificate from Mr Peter Routley AM, a member of the 
Order of Australia Association SA Branch Student 
Citizenship Awards Assessment and Selection Panel. 

PATRICK SMALLACOMBE 
Sacred Heart College 

At Sacred Heart College on Friday 26 November, Peter 
Routley AM represented the SA Branch and presented 
a Student Citizenship Awards ‘Highly Commended’ 
certificate to Patrick Smallacombe. Peter reported:  

Having spent the final three years of his secondary 
education at the College, Patrick Smallacombe became 
Deputy Boarding House Captain and a prominent 
school leader.  

His earlier years of education were at a Catholic school 
in his home-town of Whyalla. 

On the 26th of November at an informal gathering of 
his parents, other members of his family and school 
staff, Patrick received his Award and was able to show 
us around his very impressive College. 

A fine young man, who exemplifies the concept of 
selfless citizenship which our Association promotes,  
he enters the adult world full of promise and potential.  

It was a pleasure to make his acquaintance. 

 

At Sacred Heart College (left to right): Mrs Aileen Hewitson (Patrick’s Grandmother), Grace Smallacombe 
(Patrick’s Sister), Mr Peter Routley AM, Patrick Smallacombe (‘Highly Commended’), Alex Dighton, Head of 
Marcellin Campus, Mr Adrian Smallacombe and Mrs Mandy Smallacombe (Patrick’s parents). 
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SA BRANCH NEWSLETTER, February 2022 

We were fortunate to host quite a few successful 
events during the final few months of 2021.  

In addition, many volunteers attended college and 
school end-of-year or graduation functions to 
present Student Citizenship ‘With Distinction’ and 
‘Highly Commended’ certificates.  

Our newer members may be interested to know 
that the Student Citizenship Awards program is the 
flagship endeavour of the SA Branch of the Order of 
Australia Association. I thank all of our Branch 
representatives who have volunteered their time to 
attend these events.  

This ‘special edition’ newsletter includes images and 
information from the Government House award 
ceremony on 29 November, and some of the 
ceremonies that our members have attended. 

You will see from the citations that we have some 
very fine young Australians emerging as our next 
generation of leaders. I congratulate all recipients, 
and we look forward to hearing more about their 
future accomplishments. 

Given the continued increase in COVID cases and 
deaths, the Branch committee agreed to cancel our 
‘Celebration of Australia Day’ lunch on 22 January. 
It was a difficult decision, but we feel the safety of 
our members comes first. For those who had 
already paid, the Treasurer should have been in 
contact with you by now to make arrangements for 
a refund, credit or donation. 

We are still planning to go ahead with our Annual 
General Meeting in February. I urge you to attend  
if you are able, and hear more of our future plans.  

Among other matters, I will be reporting on our 
Strategic Planning Day where Branch members 
gathered to review our four strategic aims relating 
to Governance & Leadership, Membership, 
Community Engagement, and Finance.  

The AGM will focus on the Objects and Purposes of 
the Branch, and you are invited to be part of our 
future growth. I look forward to your attendance. 

On behalf of all of our members, I would like to 
congratulate all mentioned in the 2022 Australia 
Day Honours List, and we look forward to meeting 
you at your investiture or at one of our events. 

Tony Metcalf OAM 
SA Branch Chair 

 
REMINDER 

 

2021 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
Saturday 26 February 2022 

All financial members and their partners and guests 
are invited to attend our Annual General Meeting – 
commencing with Morning Tea at 10 am, Guest 
Speaker at 10.30 and AGM starting at 11 am, 
concluding by 12 noon.  

Venue: Arkaba Hotel, 150 Glen Osmond Road 

Full-size medals should be worn.  

The Agenda, Nomination Form and Proxy Form 
were distributed with the December newsletter, 
and may also be found online here: 

https://theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/upcoming-events/  

Lunch will follow at own expense for those who wish 
to remain. To comply with COVID regulations, 
please confirm using the attached Reply Form if you 
will be staying for lunch. 

RSVP by Friday 18 February 2022 
See Reply Form with further details attached 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Thursday 24 February: Fellowship luncheon 
meeting at the Naval, Military and Air Force Club 
with guest speaker Dr Aileen Connon AM MD on 
“The Life and Times of Robert Burns (1759-1796)”. 

Note: Participants should be prepared to provide 
evidence of vaccination status. We recommend 
that you bring your SA Health certificate or have 
your electronic certificate available. 

Friday 25 February: the South East Regional Group 
luncheon meeting at Naracoorte Caves Café has 
been deferred to late May / early June. 

Wednesday 23 March: Visit to the Robern Menz 
Factory on Glynburn Road at 10 am (no cost); 
please RSVP by Monday 14 March. 

Thursday 28 April: Fellowship luncheon meeting 
with guest speaker Mr Greg Gordon OAM JP. 
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IMPORTANT NOTICE – VACCINATION REQUIREMENTS  
Severe Acute Respiratory Syndrome Coronavirus 2 (SARS-CoV-2)    

The National Board of the Order of Australia 
Association decided on 10 December 2021 that only 
fully vaccinated Association members and guests, 
visitors and volunteers should attend Association 
meetings, events and activities.  This decision was 
made in recognition of the Board’s duty of care to all 
attendees to ensure that they are not exposed to 
preventable risk.  

This decision forms part of the Association ‘Health, 
Safety and Welfare Policy’ and ‘Health Safety and 
Welfare Procedure’. 

It will now be a requirement when attending an event 
to acknowledge your status as fully vaccinated.  

On arrival at the event, the SA Branch or the venue 
may require you to provide documentary evidence. It 
is recommended that you carry the necessary 
document or electronic certificate to meet any venue 
inspection requirements – any specific safeguards 
imposed by SA Health or the venue must be observed. 

Partially vaccinated attendees will be permitted to 
attend SA Branch meetings, events and activities only 
until 31 March 2022, subject to any venue or other 
State government restriction. 

This requirement does not apply to those with a valid 
medical exemption, nor currently to children under 12. 
Evidence of exemption may need to be provided. 

Regional Group News 

Regional Groups Coordinator Ken Coventry OAM JP has 
advised that a social gathering is proposed for the first 
half of this year to progress the concept of the possible 
creation of a Barossa, Gawler & District and mid-North 
Regional Group. Further details to follow. 

South East Regional Group:  The luncheon meeting at 
Naracoorte Caves Café has been deferred to late May / 
early June. 

The cost is $22 per person for lunch with tea/coffee 
included; dessert is available. Meals need to be 
ordered in advance. Further details to follow. 

RSVP to Eric Roughana AM.  

Riverland and Mallee Regional Group: The next 
meeting will be will be a self-funded afternoon tea, 
date and details to be advised.  

RSVP to Tim Grieger OAM JP. 

Yorke Peninsula Regional Group: Members have 
agreed to continue to meet twice per annum with a 
luncheon format. Gatherings will generally be in 
Maitland as it is central to the regional area.  

The next gathering will be held on Sunday 1 May at the 
Yorke Valley Hotel in Maitland.  

RSVP to Elaine Bussenschutt OAM or Maree Anderson 
OAM. 

Fleurieu Regional Group: the next meeting will be a 
self-funded luncheon meeting on Friday 6 May. RSVP 
to John Hutchinson OAM. 

 

LACHLAN THOMAS 
Unity College, Murray Bridge 

Late last year, Regional Groups Coordinator Ken 
Coventry OAM JP was a special guest at the Unity 
College Year 12 Valedictory Service. He represented 
the SA Branch and presented a Student Citizenship 
Award ‘Highly Commended’ certificate to Lachlan 
Thomas. The citation on Lachlan’s certificate reads: 

Lachlan, through various leadership roles, has  

contributed significantly to his school and the  

wider community.  

Planning and dedication are qualities of  

good leadership and combined with organisation 

and communication skills, have led to Lachlan’s 

sporting achievements and, through that, 

demonstrated good citizenship. 
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FELLOWSHIP PROGRAM 2022 

Members of the Order of Australia and other honours 
recipients, partners and friends are invited to share in 
the fostering of fellowship, in an informal setting.  

The first honours recipients fellowship luncheon for 
2022 will be held on Thursday 24 February at the 
Naval, Military and Air Force Club at 111 Hutt Street in 
Adelaide. 

Dr Aileen Connon AM MD will speak on the topic: “The 
Life and Times of Robert Burns (1759-1796)”. 

Lunch guests should arrive at 12 noon so that COVID 
and vaccination requirements may be complied with – 
this relates to national Order of Australia Association 
requirements as well as the site requirements of the 
Naval, Military and Air Force Club.  

Lunch commences at 12.30 pm, the guest speaker 
begins at 1.15, and the event will conclude by 2 pm. 

A dress code applies at the NMAF Club: smart day wear 
for ladies, and long trousers and jacket for men.  

Participants should be prepared to provide evidence 
of COVID vaccination status. 

To RSVP please contact: 

Hostess and Covid Marshall: Pamela Rajkowski OAM  
0400 810 196   ||   pamraj@bigpond.com 

Flavia de Pasquale OAM 
0438 873 025   ||   deflavia750@gmail.com   

In addition, there will be the opportunity to join the 
event remotely, connecting via Zoom. Please contact: 

Professor John McKellar AM ED 
0403 602 779    ||   jmck1279@bigpond.net.au 

Dr Aileen Connon AM MD 

Aileen Connon graduated in medicine at The Queen’s 
University of Belfast, Northern Ireland in 1954, and in 
1963 became a Doctor of Medicine (University of 
Liverpool). After her retirement, she returned to study 
and gained a Master of Arts (Anthropology) from the 
University of Adelaide in 1995.   

She was invited to apply to the University of Adelaide 
as a Lecturer in Obstetrics and Gynaecology, and she 
moved through the academic ranks including the 
position of Associate Dean of the Faculty of Medicine.   

Aileen was appointed a Member of the Order of 
Australia in the 2005 Australia Day Honours List: 

“For service to public health and medicine, 
particularly through organisations to improve 
available health care for women and children, and 
to medical education”. 

To honour her mother Lottie, who died before the 
award was made, Aileen approached the University of 
Adelaide and in 2007 established the “Lottie & Aileen 
Connon Scholarship”. This scholarship is awarded 
annually to two second-year students, one in Medicine 
and one in Dentistry, to provide financial assistance to 
assist in meeting educational and living costs for one 
year. 

Aileen will be speaking on the topic of “The Life and 
Times of Robert Burns (1759-1796)” – who was known 
variously as Rabbie Burns, the Bard of Ayrshire, the 
Ploughman Poet and the national poet of Scotland. 

After his death, Burns became a cultural icon in 
Scotland and among the Scottish diaspora around the 
world.  

Left: Dr Aileen Connon receives the insignia of a Member of 
the Order of Australia in an investiture at Government House 
Adelaide on 5 April 2005.  

On this occasion, the Lieutenant-Governor of SA Mr Bruno 
Krumins AM was officiating, on behalf of Her Excellency 
Marjorie Jackson-Nelson AC CVO MBE who was ill with 
mumps. Mr Krumins served as Lieutenant-Governor on sixty 
separate occasions between 2000 and 2007. 

He had been appointed a Member of the Order of Australia 
in the 1986 Australia Day Honours List, “For service to Ethnic 
Affairs and to the Latvian Community in Australia”, and in 
2001 received the Centenary Medal, “For service to the state 
as Lieutenant-Governor of South Australia”. 
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Jubilee Medals 

A Brief History, Part 6 

This month on 6 February, the 70th anniversary of 
Queen Elizabeth II’s accession to the throne is 
being celebrated throughout the Commonwealth.  

Following long-established precedent, this 
milestone will be marked in Great Britain and 
parts of the Commonwealth through the 
awarding of a Jubilee Medal. 

 

The ribbon of the Queen Elizabeth II Golden Jubilee Medal 
(left) is royal blue with cardinal red edge stripes, with a 
wide central white stripe bisected by a thin red stripe.   

The Diamond Jubilee Medal ribbon (right) is cardinal red, 
with garter blue edge stripes (from the Order of the Garter) 
with a central white stripe bisected by a thin red stripe. 

Queen Elizabeth II Golden Jubilee Medal (2002) 

A Golden Jubilee Medal was issued in 2002 as a personal souvenir to mark the 50th anniversary of Queen 
Elizabeth’s accession to the throne on 6 February 1952, as the fourth monarch of the House of Windsor, 
following the death of her father King George VI. There were some 400,000 medals awarded.  

The medal was struck at the Royal Mint, in gold-plated cupronickel, 32 mm in diameter and with a ring 
suspension. The medal was issued unnamed, in a white cardboard box. The obverse bears a crowned effigy of 
Queen Elizabeth II wearing the St Edward’s Crown facing right. The reverse of the British and Commonwealth 
pattern medal bears the Royal coat of arms flanked by the years ‘1952’ and ‘2002’. There was also a uniquely 
Canadian version of the medal struck, using the same suspension ribbon. 

The offer of this medal was not accepted by Australia or New Zealand, so the only Australian recipients were 
three senior military officers and a small number of dignitaries. In addition, two living Australian Victoria Cross 
recipients received the medal as a personal gift from the Queen.  

Queen Elizabeth II Diamond Jubilee Medal (2012) 

On 6 February 2012, Queen Elizabeth II became only the second British Monarch to celebrate a Diamond Jubilee. 
A British and Commonwealth jubilee medal was struck in silver, 32 mm in diameter, with a ring suspension. The 
obverse bears the effigy of the Queen, crowned with a tiara and facing right. The reverse bears a faceted hexagon 
with a crowned Royal Cipher. The medal was issued unnamed, and was despatched in a red cardboard box. 

 

The Queen Elizabeth II Golden Jubilee Medal (2002) was despatched 
to recipients in a Royal Mint white cardboard box. The lid bears the 
Royal Cipher of Queen Elizabeth II surmounted by the St Edward’s 
Crown; the inside of the lid bears the crest of the Royal Mint. 

The same medal was awarded in the eight 
Commonwealth realms in the Caribbean 
– Antigua and Barbuda, The Bahamas, 
Barbados, Grenada, Jamaica, Saint Kitts 
and Nevis, Saint Lucia, and Saint Vincent 
and the Grenadines – but with a central 
black stripe on the ribbon. 

There were 523,000 medals awarded in 
the UK and its overseas territories. There 
were an additional 60,000 awards of the 
distinctive Canadian medal.  

Again, the offer was declined by Australia 
and New Zealand. The only Australian 
recipients were one living Victoria Cross 
recipient, three living Victoria Cross for 
Australia recipients and five Cross of 
Valour recipients, accepted in each case 
as a personal gift from the Queen.  
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Jubilee Medals 

A Brief History, Part 7 

In 1952, Queen Elizabeth became head of the Commonwealth 
and Queen Regnant of seven independent Commonwealth 
countries – the United Kingdom, Canada, Australia, New 
Zealand, South Africa, Pakistan and Ceylon.  

Between 1956 and 1992, the number of realms varied as 
territories gained independence, and as various realms, 
including South Africa, Pakistan and Ceylon (Sri Lanka) became 
republics. Today, Elizabeth II is Queen of the United Kingdom 
and fifteen other Commonwealth realms. 

Queen Elizabeth also holds the title of Duke of Lancaster. In 
the Channel Islands and Isle of Man, which are Crown 
dependencies rather than separate realms, she is known as 
Duke of Normandy and Lord of Mann, respectively.  

 

The official logo of the Queen Elizabeth II 
Platinum Jubilee released by the UK Culture 
Secretary, comprising a stylised St Edward’s 
Crown surmounted with the figure ‘70’. 

 

The Queen Elizabeth II Platinum Jubilee Medal 
(2022): the obverse bears the Latin inscription 
“Elizabeth II, By the Grace of God, Queen, Defender 
of the Faith”. 

Queen Elizabeth II Platinum Jubilee Medal (2022) 

Significant events during the Queen’s reign have included 
the celebrations of her Silver, Golden and Diamond 
Jubilees in 1977, 2002 and 2012 respectively, while in 
2017 Queen Elizabeth became the first British monarch  
to celebrate a Sapphire Jubilee. 

Following precedent, the 70th anniversary of Queen 
Elizabeth II’s accession to the throne is being marked in 
Great Britain and parts of the Commonwealth through the 
awarding of a Platinum Jubilee Medal. 

The medal was designed by Timothy Noad of the UK 
College of Arms, and will be struck in nickel-silver. 

This Medal will be awarded to serving frontline members 
of the police, fire, emergency services, prison services and 
Armed Forces who have completed five years’ service on 
6 February 2022, as a token of the nation’s thanks to 
those who diligently serve the public.  

It will also be awarded to individual Victoria Cross and 
George Cross recipients, and members of the Royal 
Household with one year of qualifying service. 

The Australian honours and awards system falls under the responsibility of the Department of Prime Minister 
and Cabinet. As early as April 2021, the Honourable Ben Morton MP, Minister Assisting the Prime Minister and 
Cabinet and Special Minister of State advised that, based on the precedent set on 
Her Majesty’s 50th and 60th Jubilees, the Australian Government was making no 
plans to issue a commemorative Platinum Jubilee Medal.   

The Minister has however confirmed that the government will be celebrating the 
Jubilee in a manner that is a worthy tribute to The Queen, including the release of 
commemorative stamps and coins, lighting the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Beacon in 
Canberra and illuminating monuments around the nation. Lake Burley Griffin’s 
Aspen Island will be renamed “Queen Elizabeth II Island” for a special event in June. 
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For more information visit our website:  https://www.theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/about-us/ 

Do you have email? 

If you have an email address that 
we can use to send you this news-
letter, could you please advise the 
SA Branch Member Secretary: 

Mr Greg Gordon OAM JP 
oaasambrsec@theorderofaustralia.asn.au  

The Order 

Contributions may be submitted by 
any financial member of the 
Association. Items may be sent to 
the Editor by post (as per details 
given in The Order), or by email: 

nateditor@theorderofaustralia.asn.au  

Newsletter contributions 

Contributions for this newsletter 
may be submitted to the SA Branch 
Editor: 

Major Paul Rosenzweig OAM JP (ret’d) 
PO Box 5, SMITHFIELD  SA  5114   or 
orderofaustraliasa@gmail.com  

REGIONAL GROUPS 

Regional Groups  
Coordinator: Ken Coventry OAM JP 

Fleurieu Regional Group 
Meets on the first Friday in May and November. 
Next meeting Friday 6 May. 

Regional Contact:  
John Hutchinson OAM 
Mobile:  0427 525 670 
johnhutc@bigpond.com 

South East Regional Group 
Meets in Mount Gambier biannually, and at 
Naracoorte and Millicent respectively in the  
alternate years. Next meeting Friday 25 February. 

Regional Contact:  
Mr Eric Roughana AM  
Mobile: 0408 817 260 
roseric1@bigpond.com 

Barossa, Gawler & District and  
mid-North Regional Group 

orderofaustraliasa@gmail.com 

REGIONAL GROUPS 

Riverland and Mallee Regional Group 
Meets twice a year, in March/April and September/ 
October. Next meeting – to be advised. 

Regional Contact:  
Mr Tim Grieger OAM JP  
Mobile:  0409 099 122  
tgrieger@riverland.net.au 

Yorke Peninsula Regional Group 
The group will conduct self-funded social activities  
and fellowship activities for its members and guests 
throughout the Yorke Peninsula and Copper Coast 
communities. The next luncheon meeting will be on 
Sunday 1 May. 

Regional Contacts:  

Elaine Bussenschutt OAM (Kadina)  
Mobile:  0417 806 839 
elaine@yp-connect.net  

Maree Anderson OAM (Minlaton) 
Mobile:  0407 975 174 
mareeanderson@internode.on.net 
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We hope you can join us on this very special occasion 

ORDER OF AUSTRALIA ASSOCIATION,  South Australia Branch 
PO Box 1065, CLEARVIEW  SA  5085   ||   0412 774 122   ||   orderofaustraliasa@gmail.com  

https://www.theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/about-us/ 

REPLY FORM – SA BRANCH 36th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (2021 AGM) on Saturday 26 February 2022 – at 
the Arkaba Hotel, 150 Glen Osmond Road, Fullarton, commencing with Morning Tea at 10 am, with a Guest 
Speaker at 10.30 and AGM starting at 11 am, concluding by 12 noon. All financial members of the Association 
are welcome. Full-size medals should be worn. Followed by lunch at own expense if you wish to stay on. 

The Guest Speaker is the 2021 SA Student Citizen of the Year, Georgia Kehagias from Immanuel College. 

Please forward this Reply Form to: The Treasurer, PO Box 1065, Clearview SA  5085  
or to the Events Sub-committee Chair Professor John McKellar AM ED: jmck1279@bigpond.net.au  
to be received not later than Friday 18 February 2022 

AGM – no cost to financial members and partners 

Name: [please print] ………….…………………………………………………….……………………. [post-nominals]  ....………………… 

Preferred name:  ……………………………………………… Phone Contact: ……………………………………………… 

Email or Address: ……………………………………………………………………………..……………………………………………………………………… 

Dietary requirements [if any] ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..…………………….. 

COVID-19 vaccination status, circle or highlight one only:–   Fully Vaccinated   /   1st Dose only   /   Not Vaccinated 

I will be accompanied by (please include post-nominals if applicable): 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

Guest’s COVID-19 vaccination status, circle or highlight one only:–   Fully Vaccinated   /   1st Dose only   /   Not Vaccinated 

LUNCH – Arkaba Hotel, at own expense 

I will be staying on for lunch:  YES  NO  

I will be accompanied by (please include post nominals if applicable): 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………….…………    [post nominals] ....………………… 

Guest’s COVID-19 vaccination status, circle or highlight one only:–   Fully   /   1st Dose only   /   Not Vaccinated 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………….…………    [post nominals] ....………………… 

Guest’s COVID-19 vaccination status, circle or highlight one only:–   Fully   /   1st Dose only   /   Not Vaccinated 

Total attending lunch:   …………………… 

Please note: On arrival at the event you may be required to provide documentary evidence of your vaccination status or medical exemption –  
it is recommended that you carry the necessary document or electronic certificate to meet any inspection requirements. 
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We hope you can join us for this interesting visit! 

ORDER OF AUSTRALIA ASSOCIATION,  South Australia Branch 
PO Box 1065, CLEARVIEW  SA  5085   ||   0412 774 122   ||   orderofaustraliasa@gmail.com  

https://www.theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/about-us/ 

REPLY FORM – SA BRANCH VISIT TO THE ROBERN MENZ FACTORY on Wednesday 23 March 2022 – parking is 
available in Davis Road, Glynde; meet at 10 am at the entrance, 71 Glynburn Road. No cost. Participants may 
wish to stay on for lunch at the Glynde Hotel at own expense.  

 

With four generations in family business, Robern has over a century’s experience in dried fruit processing. Today, under the Robern 
brand, high quality fruit-based products are produced and marketed, including Apricot Coconut Balls and Apricot Indulgence.  

 

Menz confectionery has stood the test of time since 1850. The Menz range used to centre around two famous SA products: Menz Crown 
Mints (first produced in 1892) and Menz FruChocs (first produced in 1948) – two iconic products which are loved and enjoyed as much 
today as when they were first released onto the market. 

For more information see here:  https://robernmenz.com.au/  

Please forward this reply form to:  
SA Branch Chair, PO Box 1065, CLEARVIEW  SA  5085, or by email: orderofaustraliasa@gmail.com  

to be received not later than Monday 14 March 2022 

Name: [please print] ………….…………………………………………………….……………………. [post-nominals]  ....………………… 

Preferred name:  ……………………………………………… Phone Contact: ……………………………………………… 

Email or Address: ……………………………………………………………………………..……………………………………………………………………… 

COVID-19 vaccination status, circle or highlight one only:–   Fully Vaccinated   /   1st Dose only   /   Not Vaccinated  

I will be accompanied by (please include post-nominals if applicable): 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

Guest’s COVID-19 vaccination status:–   Fully Vaccinated   /   1st Dose only   /   Not Vaccinated 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………     [post-nominals] ....………………… 

Guest’s COVID-19 vaccination status:–   Fully Vaccinated   /   1st Dose only   /   Not Vaccinated 

Please note: On arrival at the event you may be required to provide documentary evidence of your vaccination status or medical exemption –  
it is recommended that you carry the necessary document or electronic certificate to meet any inspection requirements. 
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